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                                                        Wednesday  26th  October  2016     Week 4/11 
Dates to Remember 

Term 4

October 2016 
November 2016 
Nov.3   Mathematics Day at Quambatook 
Nov.4  Mystic Melodies 
Nov. 8  School Council Meeting 3:30 
Nov.14  Official opening of Koondrook Wharf. 
Nov.18  Mystic Melodies 
Nov.25  Mystic Melodies  
 

 
Pupils of the Week 

Emily Burrows for outstanding reading  
and  

                  Freya Kenney for outstanding dancing and cartwheels. 

 

 
Welcome to Kara Harberger (Ms. H) 
Kara commenced her teaching round on Monday and will be here for three weeks. Kara is 
no stranger to the district as her family has a holiday house in Lake Charm. We are very 
pleased to have Kara as part of our Lake Charm team and trust that her time with us will be 
fruitful, rewarding and fun. 

Educating today’s Minds for Tomorrow’s Challenges 
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Principal’s Message 
Programs Music, Healthy Octobe, Wemba -wemba language  and Water Rat studies have 

been the major focus areas over the last week or so. The Mystic Melodies program 

continues an d it is pleasing to see the numbers attending on Friday nights, as well as the 

enthusiasm of our students.  

SunsmartThe weather is warming up (finally) and we are pushing the Sun Smart message 

throughout the school. Sunscreen is supplied free to students and no student is allowed out 

at recess or lunchtime without their hat on.  

GroundsThank you to Katrina McFarlane for cle aning up the entrance of the school. Much 

appreciated!   

Maths day On Thursday 3 rd  November we will be travelling to Quambatook Primary for a 

Cluster Mathematics Day with Ultima Primary and Quambatook Group School. The day 

will celebrate Mathematics and wi ll involve the students in a broad array of fun 

Mathematics activities. Hopefully we will be travelling by bus.  

Mosquitoes The mossies are really in plague proportions and extremely ravenous. We 

have shut the doors to keep them out. Students are encouraged  to cover up and use 

repellent.  

 

Whatõs happening in the classroom? 
Our Healthy October theme continues with daily jump rope and healthy eating. The 

students are still working on their Healthy October videos.  

Last week Geoff Williams, the director of the Australian Platypus Conservancy gave an 

interesting and informative  presentation to the students on platypus and water 

rats(rakali). Geoff was impressed at the interest the students showed in the subject. We 

were very fortunate to be provided with this opportunity by the North Central Catchment 

Management, who contacted Lake Charm Primary, because they rightly believed we 

would be a school to embrace the platypus and water rat forum.  

The students have been doin g follow up studies and are preparing I.T. presentations on 

rakalis.  The students as part of our Waterwatch did a survey of the water quality of 

Racecourse Lake. The students identified and analysed the r ange of water invertebrates 

and were pleased to fin d a number of sensitive creatures were present, indicating that 

the quality of the water is relatively good.  

                   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Lake Charm Primary certainly rocks with most students busy at lunch time organising and 
practising their dances while other students play the ukeles. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wemba-wemba 
As part of our LOTE program the students are having fun starting to learn some 
local Wemba-wemba language. Thanks to Ros and Jukal for your assistance.  
 



Junior Room 
 
Homework reminder for Term 4 

¶ Practise Spelling words EACH night 

¶ Read EACH night and get an adult to sign your reading diary 
 
Why is reading 20 minutes each night important?   
 

Student A Student B

reads 20 minutes each day reads 5 minutes each day

3600 minutes per year 900 minutes per year

1,800,000 words each year 282,000 words each year

90th percentile of reading results 50th percentile of reading results

By the end of 6th grade, Student A 

will have read the equivalent of 60 

whole school days.

By the end of 6th grade, Student B 

will have read the equivalent of 12 

whole school days.  
 
Which student would you expect to have a better vocabulary?   
Which student would you expect to be more successful in school…. And in life? 

************* 
We finished off 
Nutrition Week with 
a beautiful healthy 
lunch last Friday.  
Most children had a 
rainbow of colours 
on their plates. 
 
Healthy shared lunch 
again on Friday 28th 
October (this Friday) 
for those who bring 
food to share.  
 
 
 
Student Banking 
There will be no banking next week, due to Donna being away, sorry for the 
inconvenience. 



Fundraising 
The fundraising committee have arranged to hold a cake stall at Bunnings in 
Swan Hill on 12 November. 
We ask that each family provide 2 slices please, which should be dropped at 
school on Friday 11th November.  However, we ask that an ingredients list for 
each slice be sent to school during the previous week (1st to 4th November), so 
that we can print the stickers for each slice which is a requirement for all goods 
sold at cake stalls. 
 
Community Connections 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 
MEDIA RELEASE  
Mosquito Control Underway  
Shallow waters remaining from recent rain events and flooding are creating 
perfect mosquito breeding grounds across the Gannawarra Shire.  
Council officers are conducting surveillance works on public land within the townships of 
Kerang, Cohuna, Koondrook, Murrabit, Quambatook and Leitchville and are applying a 
larvicide to kill mosquito larvae where located.  
“With the floodwaters coming through we have a vast area to cover,” Council’s Manager 
Community Health Narelle O’Donoghue said. “Our control methods are very targeted 
following an assessment of the type of mosquitoes present, their breeding habits and the 
risk to human health.”  
The larvicide is being applied by Council officers either on foot or using four wheeled 
motorbikes with areas reassessed three to four days later to ensure that treatment has 
been effective.  
Controlling mosquitoes by killing larvae in water is the most effective control measure 
however in rare instances fogging is used to kill adult mosquitoes.  
“From time to time trying to reduce the adult mosquito population is the last option 
available,” said Mrs. O’Donoghue. “Depending on the type of mosquitoes present, we need 
to do this during the day to kill the day biting mosquitoes and at dusk to kill the night biters. 
The weather conditions have to be just right and fogging will be specifically targeted to 
where there is a significant adult mosquito issue.”  
Fogging is carried out with a portable thermal fogger that produces a loud noise and a thick 
fog, that may appear like smoke.  
“Where fogging is required we will notify the local fire brigade and VicFire so that they are 
aware if the fog is reported as smoke, and we will also communicate the message quickly to 
the community via local social media pages, local post offices, general stores, or the like.”  
Property owners and residents are asked to help ensure potential breeding sites are 
eliminated on private property. Breeding sites are where water ponds for more than a few 
days.  
Residents are also reminded to take precautions against being bitten by mosquitoes by 
avoiding being outside at dawn and dusk when mosquitoes are most active, wearing a good 
quality repellant (those containing DEET or Picaridin are the most effective), and covering 
up exposed skin.  
Mosquito control programs across northern Victoria commenced one month earlier this 
year due to recent floods. More information on Council’s mosquito management and 
control program, how Gannawarra Shire Council 21/10/2016 2  
 
to avoid being bitten and how you can help to reduce potential breeding sites can be 
downloaded from www.gannawarra.vic.gov.au or by calling Council on 5450 9333. 
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Positive Parenting  
Telephone Service  

 

This program is offered to parents, grandparents caring for 
their grandchildren & carers of children aged 2 ï 10 years  

 
 

Our free ten week program aims to assist you to:  
 

*Develop a stronger and more positive relationship  
  with your child/children  
*Encourage behaviour you want to see in your children  
*Manage everyday behaviour problems 
*Set rules & limits  
*Teach new skills 
  

 

This program is completed via a workbook or online modules which are 
supported by weekly phone calls with a trained parent educator. All of 
this can be done from the comfort of your own home at a time that 
suits you. 
 

 

Interested?  
For more information please phone 

1800 880 660  
 

ENROLMENTS TAKEN ALL YEAR ROUND  

 

Enrol  now and make a positive start last a lifetime 

                              
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


